
 
Beachside Montessori Village  
School Advisory Council Meeting     
May 10, 2021     Meeting No.7 
 
The SAC meeting was held virtually on May 10, 2021.  Mrs. Cidoni called the meeting to 
order at 5:05p.m.   
  
Welcome & Introductions 
 
Thank you for being here today.  Today is our last meeting for the year.  We will move 
forward with the approval of minutes. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
September minutes were already approved. 
 
Approval of October 2020 minutes (meeting 2) Mr. Hoffman made a motion to approve, 
Mrs. Liebowitz seconded, all were in favor. 
  
Approval of December 2020 minutes (meeting 3) Mrs. Kim made a motion to approve, Mrs. 
Williams seconded, all were in favor. 
 
Approval of January 2021 minutes (meeting 4) Mrs. Leibowitz made a motion to approve, 
Mrs. Portman seconded, all were in favor. 
 
Approval of March 2021 minutes (meeting 5) Mr. Hoffman made a motion to approve, Mrs. 
Williams seconded, all were in favor. 
 
Approval of April 2021 minutes (meeting 6) Mrs. Kim made a motion to approve edited 
minutes (change a period to a comma), Mrs. Portman seconded, all were in favor.  
 
Chair Report: Mrs. Cidoni  
 
Nothing new to report. 
 
Principal’s Report: Mrs. Roberts 
 
Thank you to Mrs. Cidoni for leading SAC through these tough times.  Thank you to Ms. 
Ferner for taking the minutes.  Thank you all for your commitment to the SAC committee.  
Thank you for the past six years.  It has been an honor to be part of a group that works 
together so well. 
 
The playground issue has been fixed and approved. 
 
Eighth grade events- We will a virtual moving up ceremony and drive thru event.  All 
middle school events are uniform across the county. 
 
Testing is still going strong throughout the month of May.  Thank you to Mrs. Cidoni and 
Ms. Dolan for all their help. 



 
Budget Presentation: Mrs. Roberts 
 
2021-2022 budget presented by Mrs. Roberts. 
No accountability funds can be used without SAC vote. 
Discussion followed. 
 
South Area Advisory Report: Mrs. Schwarz 
 
Presentation by Mrs. Schwarz 
 
Unfinished Business 
 
Accountability funds will roll over to next year.  It is $5 per student.  Funds must align with 
SIP goals.  School Improvement Plan is located on our school website. Lion’s Den has been 
paid for by accountability funds, usually between $3000-$4000.  We will discuss at next 
year’s SAC meeting.  
Mrs. Moran-It might be better to wait until we see the new reading series and what it has to 
offer before we decide how to use the funds.  
 
New Business 
 
Cognia Survey Results 
30% of parents took survey. Overall very positive, Mrs. Roberts will sit with new principal 
to go over results. 
 
85% of middle school students took it.  Some great input to use for goals next year.  
 
85% of lower school students took it.  Some responses were due to pandemic limitations. 
 
 
Announcement 
 
This is our last meeting of the year.   
 
Mrs. Cidoni wanted to recognize and thank Mrs. Roberts for her commitment and 
dedication to Beachside.  
 
Mrs. Roberts- It has been an honor and a privilege to be your principal.   
 
Questions and concerns: 
 
Orange squeeze- Paint the lion- Will this happen, or will it be refunded?  It will happen, we 
will reach out to PTSA for more details. 
 
Mrs. Cidoni will serve as chair again next year. 
 
Will FSA/EOC scores impact placement?- Yes, as well as, teacher recommendation.  
Changes will be communicated to parents.   
 



Thank you and have a wonderful evening.  
 
Mrs. Cidoni made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:59p.m.  Mrs. Gallo seconded.  
Motion carried unanimously.  
 
 
 
___________________________ SAC Chair    ___________________________ SAC Secretary 
Christine Cidoni                                      Ruth Ferner 


